
 

November 4, 2021 

Dear Yousif: 

Ontario food processors play a vital role in our agri-food industry. Particularly during 
the harvest season, I appreciate the workers on the ground who are making sure that 
individuals, families, restaurants and grocery stores have the products we all need and 
rely on. These challenging times have shown everyone across the board that the work 
you do is essential and vital, and I want to express my sincere thanks for your 
commitment. We have faced challenges we never could have imagined from this 
pandemic and I commend every one of you for staying strong throughout. Whenever 
new concerns arose, they were met with your courage and resolve to manage them 
and keep our food supply chain strong. The people of Ontario appreciate that they can 
count on you for the important and valuable work you do every day to help keep food 
on kitchen tables across the province.  

Please know that your efforts are recognized and greatly appreciated. 

Sincerely, 

Original signed by 

Lisa M. Thompson 

Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs 

 


